
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council Meeting of 22 May 2003 

22. PROPOSED NEW ROAD NAME 
 
 The Board considered a report from the Environmental Services Manager requesting approval for a 

new road name.  Road and Right of Way name approvals are delegated to Community Boards.  It is 
important that approved names will not duplicate or be similar to existing names.  All names submitted 
have been checked by Council and NZ Post for duplication. 

 
 The Board resolved to approve the name Havana Gardens for the new cul de sac. 
 
 


